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PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 
Use Permit Request for Lamoreaux Family Private Cemetery 
 
Narrative description of the proposed use: 
The Lamoreaux Family wishes to establish a small, family private cemetery less than 2400 
square feet (0.055 acre) in size, with a maximum of 10 burial plots on a 40 acre parcel (APN 
034-190-018) where there is an existing home.  The site is located on flat land on the 
southern portion of the parcel.  The home on the parcel was established in the 1870’s and 
the property is part of the historical foundation of the Oak Knoll District of Napa Valley and 
owned by the Lamoreaux Family since 1949. 
 
Roads and Access: 
Access to the site is via West Oak Knoll Ave. and more than ½ mile from the property 
entrance to the cemetery site.  The access is paved roads approximately 10 feet in width 
and suitable for all types of vehicles (cars, trucks, trailers, ag vehicles, etc.).  There are no 
changes necessary to the existing access conditions to accommodate the cemetery.  As 
family members visit the site there is parking along the roads and in the main house parking 
lot. 
 
Improvements: 
This cemetery will have NO buildings, NO electricity, NO landscaping, and NO water usage.  
While the cemetery site is surrounded by many mature trees, NO trees will be removed for 
the actual site.  The property supports many bird and owl species and populations.  NO 
habitat will be disturbed and there are 2 owl boxes within the vicinity. 
 
Landscaping over the interred family members will remain the natural meadow grasses 
that ebb and flow with the winter rains, spring emergence, and summer and fall heat.  
Interment will be by green burial or standard burial and marked by simple head stones.  No 
buildings, structures, or mausoleums will be constructed on the cemetery site.  The 
cemetery site is in a natural setting surrounded by mature trees and native landscaping.  
Land disturbance will only take place upon the death of a family member and is anticipated 
to be years apart from each other – therefore, minimal land disturbance. 
 
State Requirements: 
The State of California Cemetery and Funeral Bureau requires us to obtain a Certificate of 
Authority to operate the family cemetery.  We are in process with that application.  They 
required that we have County approval before they can complete their application. 
 
Precedence: 
There have been at least 2 other family cemetery sites approved in Napa County over the  
past 10 years.  One is the Krupp Family Private Cemetery #P10-00137 UP and the other is 
Rudd Family Private Cemetery #P12-00266-UP.   The County has access to these files for 
reference. 


























































